代號:10340 20340
 98 年公務人員特種考試外交領事人員及國際新聞人員考試、

 頁次:4-1
 98 年公務人員特種考試法務部調查局調查人員考試、

 98 年公務人員特種考試國家安全局國家安全情報人員考試試題

 考 試 別:外交領事人員、國際新聞人員

 等 別:三等考試

 類 科 組:德文組

 科 目:外國文(德文兼試基礎英文)

 考試時間:2小時

※注意:禁止使用電子計算器。

甲、德文部分:(75分)
 (一)不必抄題,作答時請將試題題號及答案依照順序寫在申論試卷上,於本試題上作答者,不予計分。
 (二)請以藍、黑色鋼筆或原子筆在申論試卷上作答。

-、Wie denken Sie über die Zukunft der taiwanesischen Außenpolitik? (15 分)

二、Übersetzen Sie den folgenden Text ins Chinesische! (30 分)

An diesem Montag wird der Kanzlerkandidat der SPD, Außenminister Steinmeier, seine Strategie für das Wirtschaftswachstum Deutschlands im kommenden Jahrzehnt vorstellen: Vollbeschäftigung und ausgeglichene Haushalte sollen danach bis zum 2020 möglich sein trotz steigender öffentlicher Investitionen und Steuersenkungen für Geringverdiener. "Die Arbeit von morgen – Perspektiven für unser Land", ist eine Grundsatzrede überschrieben, mit der Steinmeier am Montagnachmittag in Berlin als Gastredner der Karl-Schiller-Stiftung seinen "Deutschland-Plan" präsentieren will.

An dem knapp 70 Seiten umfassenden Konzept sei monatelang gearbeitet worden, heißt es von einem der Autoren aus Steinmeiers Stab. Nach vielen Gesprächen mit Unternehmern vorwiegend aus dem deutschen Mittelstand seien "praxisnahe Vorschläge" aufgenommen und "sehr detailliert" ausgearbeitet worden. Man werde aufzeigen, "wie und wo in welchen Wirtschaftsbereichen Wachstum geschaffen werden kann". Auf dieser Grundlage könnten bis 2020 vier Millionen neue Arbeitsplätze entstehen, womit der Kampf gegen die Arbeitslosigkeit zu gewinnen sei.

三、Übersetzen Sie den folgenden Text ins Deutsche! (30 分)

叱吒美國國會參院近半世紀的愛德華·甘迺迪,是勞工及移民團體在國會最大的捍衛者。除了衛護美國民權,仗義執言的甘迺迪也關心世界人權,包括台灣。 在台灣戒嚴時代,他積極針對台灣人權及返鄉黑名單等,提出法案並舉行聽證會, 爭取台灣人返鄉。 1979 年美國與中華民國斷交時,甘迺迪共同領銜提出決議案,強調美國應繼續提供台灣防禦性武器,保障台海和平、穩定與安全。這項提案順利通過,後來變成台 灣關係法的重要條款之一。

在台灣解嚴實施民主後, 甘迺迪就不再批評台灣, 而是經常在國會為台灣仗義執 言。

乙、基礎英文部分:(25分) 代號:4102 (一)本測驗試題為單一選擇題,請選出<u>一個正確或最適當的答案,複選</u>作答者,該題<u>不予計分</u>。 (二)共20題,每題1.25分,須用<u>2B鉛筆</u>在試卡上依題號<u>清楚</u>劃記,於本試題或申論試卷上作答者,不予計分。

2 The most important political _____ is to reduce the number of casualties in this war.

(B) intransigence

(A) imperative

4

5

(C) obsolescence (D) phenomenon

3 My three-year-old brother is not _____ by the fact that it would be quite a while before his new-born sister grows from screaming to talking. He keeps talking to her.
(i) I would be a set of the set o

	A) detected (B) deterred		(C) encouraged	(D) endangered						
There is a small wooden screen separating the bed from of the room.										
	(A) the other	(B) other	(C) the rest	(D) rest						
Shakespeare is a highly writer and has left so many good plays for us to enjoy.										
	(A) imagery	(B) imaginable	(C) imaginary	(D) imaginative						

Hurricanes (also known as tropical cyclones) are severe tropical storms that form in the southern Atlantic Ocean, Caribbean Sea, Gulf of Mexico, and the eastern Pacific Ocean. They are caused by a <u>6</u> of water vapor and heat energy, which together cause the air to begin rotating. Hurricanes have wind speeds of over 75 miles (121 kilometers) per hour. <u>7</u> the wind can reach up to 190 mph (289 kph).

Hurricanes are most violent just around the central "eye," an area that is normally very calm. Hurricanes' strong winds and heavy rain can cause severe flooding, which can be $\underline{8}$ to anyone in their path. One of the deadliest hurricanes ever to hit the United States occurred in 1900 in Galveston, Texas. More than 6,000 people were killed. Hurricanes can also cause billions of dollars in $\underline{9}$.

Hurricanes have a life span of one to thirty days. <u>10</u> they form over the water, they can cause extensive flooding inland. However, once hurricanes touch land, they tend to lose strength quickly.

6	(A) commendation	(B) conversion	(C) convulsion	(D) combination
7	(A) Sometimes	(B) Always	(C) As usual	(D) Sooner or later
8	(A) crucial	(B) fatal	(C) universal	(D) vital

頁次:4-3		
9 (A) trouble	(B) currency	(C) damage

代號:10340 20340

(A) Because

10

(B) Although (C) Unless (D) If

(D) revenue

- 11 When it comes to luxurious accessories, rather than do without, many fashionmongers are looking critically at their spending.
 - (A) Many fashionmongers are buying less expensive luxurious accessories subject to their critical financial conditions.
 - (B) Many fashionmongers have changed their tastes for luxurious accessories instead of limiting their shopping budgets.
 - (C) Many fashionmongers are having problems balancing between their needs for luxurious accessories and their spending.
 - (D) Many fashionmongers have become more selective when buying luxurious accessories instead of not buying them at all.
- 12 It is often better to tell a white lie than to risk hurting others' feelings.
 - (A) Telling lies to hurt other people's feelings is a risk.
 - (B) Telling harmless lies is sometimes preferable to telling hurtful truths.
 - (C) Telling lies to the white people is better than hurting their feelings.
 - (D) Telling an obvious lie is better than hurting someone else's feelings.
- 13 Mesenchymal stem cells appear promising in cancer therapy in their preferential homing to sites of cancer growth upon *in vivo* transfer.
 - (A) Mesenchymal stem cells, when transferred alive, may be effective in cancer therapy because of their tendency to spot the growing cancer.
 - (B) Living mesenchymal stem cells are effective for cancer treatment because they tend to grow in the exact spot of cancer.
 - (C) Cancer therapy may become effective due to the fact that living mesenchymal stem cells can be targeted by cancer growth.
 - (D) Cancer growth has the tendency of being detected by mesenchymal stem cells, which makes cancer therapy effective.
- 14 She knows many celebrities in the movie industry and capitalizes on this connection to promote her fashion designing business.
 - (A) Her fashion designing business is in great need of capital for promotion.
 - (B) The connection between the movie industry and her designing business is celebrated by many.
 - (C) They celebrated for her because the costume she designed for some movie stars had won many prizes.
 - (D) Her fashion designing business relies on her close relationship with some big shots in the movie industry.

15 Story-telling is not enough. Not when it comes to the suffering individuals and the collective memory.

(A) There are never enough stories when the suffering individuals and the collective memory are not included.

- (B) It is more than story-telling when the suffering individuals and the collective memory are involved.
- (C) Story-telling can neither deal with the suffering individuals nor can it include the collective memory.
- (D) Neither the suffering individuals nor the collective memory is ever good enough for story-telling.
- 16 How a child prodigy comes by his/her preternatural ability is not something that has made much sense to scientists.
 - (A) Scientists do not think it makes much sense that a child prodigy is born with his/her special gift.
 - (B) Scientists do not know much about how a child prodigy first acquires his/her special gift.
 - (C) Scientists try to make sense of the fact that a child prodigy is born with his/her special gift.
 - (D) Scientists try to figure out how a child prodigy first acquires his/her special gift.

Roger "Bud" Bulpitt is supervising the unloading of a large truck of ground, pressure-cooked chicken feathers and blood at his South Norwalk, Connecticut, dirt factory—or blending plant, as he prefers to call it. "What we make is soil," says 52-year-old Bud. As his father, Stan "the Organic Man" Bulpitt, liked to say, "Nature takes a hundred years to make a one-inch layer of topsoil, while we do it every day."

Last April Stan was laid to rest at the age of 76. He was a friendly, feisty man, something of a muckraker in his personal campaign against those who mistreat the land. Appropriately, he will spend the afterlife as he spent this one: consumed by earth. He leaves his sons Bud and David, 34—soil brothers, as it were—to carry on his work. Now they run the family terra firm.

Why would anyone need to manufacture dirt? Lots of the stuff seems to be already lying around. "Not so," says David, who has a degree in plant and soil science from the University of Massachusetts. "Much of the Northeast and parts of the West are dirt poor. Like other things we always thought we'd have plenty of—clean water, ozone, redfish—fertile soil has become a victim of the twentieth century."

17 What happened to Stan "the Organic Man" at the age of 76?

	(A) He retired.	(B) He died.				
	(C) He was laid off.	(D) He no longer manufactured dirt.				
18	According to the passage, why does someone need to make	soil?				
	(A) It takes a hundred years to make one inch of topsoil.	(B) David has a degree in plant and soil science.				
	(C) There are places lacking fertile soil.	(D) It is a family business.				
19	What does the word "something" refer to in the second para	ngraph?				
	(A) A person of some consequence	(B) A thing with great influences				
	(C) A certain unexpected happening	(D) An object with significant values				
20 According to the passage, what do most people think about soil?						
	(A) Many areas are dirt poor.	(B) We actually make soil every day.				
	(C) It is the stuff lying around us.	(D) Dirt can be manufactured in a factory.				

測驗題標準答案

考試名稱: 98年 公務人員特種考試外交領事人員暨國際新聞人員考試、法務部調查局調查人員考試、國家安全局國家安全情報人員考試

類科名稱: 外交領事人員德文組

科目名稱: 基礎英文(試題代號:4102)

題 數: 20題

標準答案:

題序	01	02	03	04	05	06	07	08	09	10	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20
答案	D	А	В	С	D	D	A	В	С	В	D	В	А	D	В	В	В	С	А	С

備 註: 無更正紀錄。